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24 November 2022 
 
 
The Secretary  
Department of Planning and Environment  
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
 
Attention: Adrian Hohenzollern   
 
Dear Adrian,  
 
RE: PLANNING PROPOSAL – 229 Macquarie Grove Road, Cobbitty (Mater 
Dei/Wivenhoe) 
 
I refer to the attached Planning Proposal lodged in the NSW Planning Portal for the Department 
of Planning and Environment’s consideration.  
 
The Planning Proposal is consistent with Section 3.32 (5) of the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act 1979.  
 
At its meeting on 8 November 2022, Council resolved to submit this amended Planning 
Proposal to the Department of Planning and Environment (DPE) for Gateway Determination.  
 
The Planning Proposal has been prepared in response to a proponent request to amend the 
Camden Local Environmental Plan (LEP) 2010 to introduce more appropriate land use zones 
for the current uses on the subject site and apply new minimum lot sizes to facilitate the 
separation of these uses 
 
The Planning Proposal is an application to amend the Land Zone Map and Lot Size Map of 
the Camden Local Environment Plan (LEP) 2010.   
 
The Planning Proposal package includes a number of supporting documents which have been 
submitted to the NSW Planning Portal and are listed as follows: 
 

 Planning Proposal 
 8 November Council Report and Meeting Minutes 
 20 September Camden Local Planning Panel Meeting Minutes 
 Heritage NSW advice dated 09/02/2022 
 Camden Airport Advice dated 12/01/2022 
 NSW Rural Fire Service (RFS) Advice dated 31/01/2022  
 Environment and Heritage Group Advice (formally EES) dated 04/02/2022 
 European Heritage Assessment 
 Aboriginal Due Diligence Assessment 
 Bushfire Protection Assessment 



 Camden Airport Operations Report 
 Transport Assessment 
 Transport Assessment Addendum 
 Biodiversity Overview (updated) (Including Conservation Initiatives) Report 
 Wivenhoe Biodiversity Overview and Management (appendices 1 -7) 

 
In this regard, the Planning Proposal has been submitted to the NSW Planning Portal to seek 
a Gateway Determination from DPE. The reference number within the Planning Portal for the 
Planning Proposal is PP-2021-5998.  

 
Should you or your officers require any further information, please contact me on 4654 7675.   
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Nicole Aiken  
Senior Strategic Planner 
 



 
 
 


	Senior Strategic Planner

